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March 3, 2016

RE: H.B. 1559, H.D 1; RELATING TO PROPERTY FORFEITURE.

Chair Luke, Vice-Chair Nishimoto and members of the House Committee on Finance, the
Department of the Prosecuting Attorney of the City and County of Honolulu submits the
following testimony in opposition to H.B. 1559, H.D. 1.

This measure would prohibit civil asset forfeiture by reason of the commission of a covered
offense, to the extent of the property owner's interest, unless the covered offense is a felony for which
the property owner has been convicted.

Current forfeiture laws are used to immediately and effectively disrupt the infrastructure
of criminal activity and protect the community.  In particular, the manufacturing, packaging,
distribution, and sale of illegal drugs can be immediately thwarted by seizing the materials, tools,
equipment, cash, vehicles, etc. of these enterprises.  The changes proposed by H.B. 1559, H.D. 1,
would significantly compromise law enforcement’s ability to deter this illegal conduct and in
turn the safety of our neighborhoods.

Concerns about “innocent owners” being deprived of their property or “policing for
profit” are unfounded.  Hawaii’s forfeiture laws provide more than adequate protection of
property owner’s rights and numerous safeguards are already codified in the statute.  We are
confident that property is being seized and forfeited fairly and equitably and the abuse present in
other jurisdictions does not exist here.

Before any drastic changes such as those proposed in H.B. 1559, H.D. 1, are made to
Hawaii’s well-conceived forfeiture laws, further discussion and review should take place, at a
minimum, to study its impact on law enforcement and the safety of the public. One such measure
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is before the Legislature, S.B. 2149, S.D. 2, which requires the Department of the Attorney General
to establish a working group to review and discuss Hawaii's forfeiture laws and make
recommendations to improve these laws, including identifying any areas of concern or abuse.

For all of the foregoing reasons, the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney of the City
and County of Honolulu opposes H.B. 1559, H.D. 1.  Thank for you the opportunity to testify on
this matter.
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